
BCCS PTO Minutes
General Meeting

Thursday January 12, 2023 3:30 pm

Call to Order by Kayla Miller @ 3:36 pm

Attendance Kayla Miller*, Katie Braun*, Brittany Hubbel, Krysten Keech, Jennifer Shanklin, Hana Bielaczyc,
Mark Kasmer

A Quorum was reached            *Denotes PTO Board Members

Review & Approval of Minutes from December 15, 2022 PTO General Meeting. Minutes approved.

Principal’s Report:
➢ Principal Kasmer spoke on BCCS school performance. BCCS continues to have a high rating, staying

strong through challenges proving we are a smaller yet very mighty school.
➢ The new grants are now being implemented by two new hires who will help our at-risk students and work

with them on our current D.R.I. curriculum.
➢ Mr. Kasmer has put out a vocal request for all remaining Holiday Shop’s to be for K-5th grades only. He

would also like to see the shop reserve one day instead of the two days we reserved for it in the past.
➢ The calendar of events has a few more changes, one being that Babysitting Night is canceled out of

concern of too much illness still circulating the school at this time. Grandparents Day/ Special Persons
Day is also canceled due to the risk of illness being too high. Blood Drive is coming up on February 1.
Mother-Son night is and a Daddy-Daughter Dance is scheduled for Feb 17, 2023Feb 10, 2023

President’s Report:
➢ was absent due to illness.Dana Coffey
➢

Vice-President’s Report
➢ Mother Son night was moved to February 10th. Many ideas were brought forward including a drive in

movie night, dinner and a movie, disney theme, 1940’s theme, rental arcade games, obstacle course, lip
sync battles, winter fest, superhero night, scavenger hunt, capture the flag and minute to win it.
Attendee’s of the PTO meeting loved the arcade idea, however rental is too expensive per game. We will
get in touch with Mrs. Arringdale about the obstacle course idea. Maybe mix obstacle course with the
winter fest idea. Final decision to to made by 01/ 20/ 23

➢ Daddy Daughter Dance is . We would like to coordinate with the student council since theyFeb 17, 2022
plan a dance very close to this date. PTO meeting attendees along with Mr. Kasmer decided to go with
either a Paris theme dance or a winter wonderland theme dance. Student council will make a final
decision on the theme asap.

Treasurer’s Report
➢ We currently have $11895.83 in the account. $99 was disbursed to for VooksPolly Timmerman

subscription. $1000-$1200 was approved for upgrades to sound equipment- $58 wasSteve Boersma
disbursed to Kayla Miller, Hana Bielaczyc and Anne Brouillette for light covers in the Swarm room.

Secretary’s Report
➢

Scrip Report
➢ Scrip is going well and accounts are up to date.

Adjournment: at 4:15 pm

Next Meeting: Thursday February 9, 2023 @ 3:30 pm
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